
DISTRICT ELECTION 

NOVEMBER 8, 2022 

 

Dear Broadmoor Residents, 

 

The Broadmoor Police Protection District will have two (2) Commissioner positions open 

for election to the Broadmoor Police Commission.  The terms of Ralph Hutchens and 

Marie Brizuela are set to expire in November of this year.  The District will be 

participating in the California Statewide General Election which will be conducted on our 

behalf through the San Mateo County Elections Office.   

In order to be considered a valid Candidate, you must be a current resident within the 

Broadmoor Police Protection District boundaries and be 18 years of age.  The 

Candidate filing period opens on Monday, July 18th and closes on Friday, August 12, 

2022.  The County has developed a Candidate Guide and a Candidate Seminar which 

all Candidates can attend on Thursday, July 28th at 10:00 AM at the election’s office, 40 

Tower Road, San Mateo.  You can reach the elections office by calling 650-312-5222. 

The governing body of the Broadmoor Police Protection District is through a 

Commission made up of three (3) residents elected at large by the voters of the District.  

The role of the Police Commission is to hire the Chief of Police – District Manager, set 

and formulate policy, adopt the annual operating budget, and hear appeals in certain 

personnel matters.  In addition to actively participating on the Commission, the primary 

role of a Commissioner is to be a direct link between the residents of the District and the 

police department.  The Commission meets on the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 7:00 

PM.  Commissioners serve a four (4) year term and there is no compensation or 

benefits. 

Respectfully, 

Mark D. Melville  

District Manager / Chief of Police 

mmelville@pd.broadmoor.ca.us                                                                                                                                                   

 

 

 

 


